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Effective immediately, the Quality Improvement in Public Health Request for Proposal 
#58813011 is amended in the following manner. 
 
1.02 Project Period/Contract Term 
 
The project period shall be from August 1, 2013 to June 30, 2015. 
 
IDPH expects the initial contract period to be an ten eleven month term from August 1, 
2013 to June 30, 2014.  IDPH shall have the option to renew the contract for up to an 
additional one (1) year terms subject to review of the continuation application, contractor 
performance and compliance with the terms and conditions of the contract, and 
availability of funds. 
 
The issuance of this RFP in no way constitutes a commitment by IDPH to award a 
contract. 
 
 
1.05 Available Funds 
 
The source of the funding is the Public Health Modernization Fund. 
 
For Option 1:  Applicants may apply for up to $15,000 for the total ten eleven month 
time period.  IDPH anticipates up to $120,000 available for approximately 8 awards.  
Actual total awards and individual contract funding levels may vary from that listed or 
funding may be withdrawn completely, depending on availability of funding.  
 
For Option 2:  Applicants may apply for up to $12,000 for the total ten eleven month 
time period.  IDPH anticipates up to $120,000 available for approximately 10 awards.  
Actual total awards and individual contract funding levels may vary from that listed or 
funding may be withdrawn completely, depending on availability of funding.  
 


